
 

December 21st, 1927. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 
regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and answering 
at roll call were: Councilmen Penberthy, Meders, Bear, Rogers, 
Hall, Ellison, Moslander. City Manager Thompson, City Attorney 
Hinman, City Clerk Niles. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of December 7th were read and 
approved. 
 
Councilman Hall moved and Councilman Penberthy seconded the 
motion that Messrs. C. J. Bradfield and Clyde H. Biggs be 
appointed to take the places of Messrs A. T. Gormley and Henry 

Tupper on the Zoning Board. Motion carried. 
 
The Proof of Publication of the Ordinance entitled "AN ORDINANCE 
CONCERNING SALARIES" was presented. Councilman Meders moved, 
Councilman Bear seconded the motion that the Proof of Publication 
be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
The proposed ordinance was then read by the Clerk, and upon 
motion of Councilman Meders, seconded by Councilman Rogers, the 
proposed ordinance was called up for final passage. Motion 
carried. 
 
Councilman Ellison thereupon moved, seconded by Councilman 
Penberthy, that the proposed ordinance entitled "AN ORDINANCE 

CONCERNING SALARIES" be passed and adopted, numbered 426, and 
published. Upon which motion the following vote was cast: 
Councilmen voting YEA, Penberthy, Meders, Bear, Rogers, Hall, 
Ellison, Moslander. Councilmen voting NO, None. All the 
Councilmen present voted YEA, the President declared the motion 
carried, and the ordinance duly passed and adopted. 
 
The matter of giving the M. System Meat Market a rebate on their 
license for the year 1927 on account of their having opened the 
market so late in the year was brought up and discussed. 
 
Councilman Bear moved, Councilman Rogers seconded the motion that 
the request of the M. System Butcher shop for rebate on their 
license be denied, and the officers instructed to collect the 

license fee. Motion carried. 
 
Representatives from the Bakers in the City of Grand Junction 
presented a petition to the Council asking that the ordinance 
accompanying the petition standardizing the weight of loaves of 
bread be passed. 
 
After the matter was discussed, Councilman Penberthy moved, 
Councilman Meders seconded the motion that the ordinance be 
passed for publication: Motion carried. 
 



City Manager Thompson gave a verbal report on his trip to 

Greeley, Fort. Collins, Pueblo, & Denver. 
 
There being no further business to come before the meeting, on 
motion of Councilman Penberthy, seconded by Councilman Meders, 
the meeting adjourned. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Niles 
City Clerk 
 


